Malcolm (Mac) Stark

February 8, 1953 to October 6, 2018

Mac passed away on October 6,
2018, in Hay River. He was a keen
fly fisherman and fly tier from an
early age in Quebec. At age 17, he
started work with the Hudson’s Bay
Company in Frobisher Bay. He had
the opportunity to fish in all the

provinces and territories in Canada,
and in the USA, Spain, Scotland,
Zimbabwe, and New Zealand.

His fly fishing room was his mancave
— music or a fishing show blaring
away while he chose the right
feather to tie a fly. He loved working
with others who loved fly fishing

as much as he did. As a result, he
leaves behind a wide circle of close
fly fishing buddies.

Mac is survived by his wife Faye;
sisters Gerry (Duncan) and Barbara
(Ron); and brother Gordon.

As per his request, he was cremated
and his ashes will be scattered in
the summer in four of his favourite
fishing spots.

In lieu of flowers and to honour
him, please donate to a fly fishing
association/group/museum

of your choice.




